Y Pwyllgor Iechyd, Gofal Cymdeithasol a Chwaraeon Health, Social Care and Sport Committee HSCS(5)-24-17 Papur 7 / Paper 7



19 July 2017

Dr Dai Lloyd AM
Chair
Health Social Care and Sport Committee
National Assembly for Wales
The Senedd
Cardiff Bay
CARDIFF
CF10 4PZ

Dear Dai

Re: Medical Recruitment Report

I would like to extend my thanks for the opportunity for the College to be involved in the medical recruitment inquiry and we welcome the report.

As highlighted at the launch, RCGP has serious concerns about the use of F3 doctors as locums in general practice. A GP is a skilled and specialised role and a doctor can only become a GP after a minimum 3 year dedicated training scheme.

With the increasing complexity of patients that we see and the transfer of care into the community, it is essential that these standards are maintained. We therefore cannot support doctors who have not been through the training process working unsupervised in general practice.

However, we do support opportunities for doctors in Foundation Years to gain experience in GP under supervision and we are happy to work with HEIW to make this happen.

With kind regards.

Yours sincerely

Dr Rebecca Payne Chair

**RCGP Wales** 

Royal College of General Practitioners Wales Regus House Falcon Drive Cardiff Bay Cardiff CF10 4RU Tel 020 3188 7755 Fax 020 3188 7756 email welshc@rcgp.org.uk web www.rcgp-wales.org.uk

Coleg Brenhinol Meddygon Teulu Cymru Tŷ Regus Rhodfa'r Hebog Bae Caerdydd Caerdydd CF10 4RU Ffôn 020 3188 7755 Ffacs 020 3188 7756 ebost welshc@rcgp.org.uk web www.rcgp-wales.org.uk

Patron: His Royal Highness the Duke of Edinburgh Registered charity number 223106